
TRESMEER PARISH COUNCIL 
Email: tresmeerparish@yahoo.com 

Minutes of the Annual meeting of Tresmeer Parish Council 

Held at Tresmeer Village Hall, Monday 9th June 2025 at 7pm 

Members: Councillors B Shirley (Chair), R Fuller, N Bellis (Vice Chair), D 

Bettesworth, P Rose. 

 Clerk: A Richardson 

 

Chairs opening remarks 

 

1/06/25. Apologies for absence – Cllr Rose 

2/06/25. Public session – Attended by 2 members of the public 

3/06/25. Declaration of interest in matters on this agenda - None 

4/06/25. Minutes of the previous meeting – Signed and dated 

5/06/25. Matters arising from the Minutes – Speed signs erected and working. Cllr 

Bettesworth kindly offered to photograph and send to clerk. Suggested by Cllr Bellis 

we check insurance inplace covers these, clerk to do and report back. 

Clerk spoken with Oliver Jones regarding SALT bins, he suggested positioning then 

filling with water to deter theft. Cllr Betteworth kindly agreed to position these and get 

them filled with water. Many thanks.Clerk to inform highways when these are 

positioned to ensure they are filled in September. 

Thank you card sent to Barry Jordan thanking him for all his support over the years 

which has been invaluable. 

Declaration of Acceptance forms signed by all Councillors and witnessed by Clerk. 

6/06/25  Financial report - £14998.36 after clerk fees and fee for internal audit by B. 

Jordan. CIL has been emailed. 

Completed AGAR signed by Cllr Shirley (Chair) and clerk. To be emailed and posted 

on website. 

Clerk to send invoices for SALT bins and Speed signs to Cllr Bellis with the VAT no 

to claim. 

7/06/25. Correspondence received.- Thank you letter received from Rehoboth for 

their annual donation for the upkeep of the churchyard. 

8/06/25 Planning - Cllr Fuller brought up concerns regarding the repowering of Cold 

Northcott and in particular the size of the turbines in relation to the size they are 

replacing. He expressed concern that the Parish Council had not voiced their 

opposition to the planned development. At the meeting we had regarding this there 



were people from the surrounding area who attended also the developer, despite 

ample opportunity there were no objections voiced and the only remarks made were 

positive and in favour of the development. Members of the public who attended the 

meeting today were also positive in their support for the proposed development. Cllr 

Fuller was advised that he can as a private citizen put his objections to the Planning 

Committee. Cllr Bellis advised that as this development falls well within the criteria 

from Central Government that this is highly likely to be passed. 

PA25/03914- Mr A Gilbard Land W of Oakleigh Parc PL158QX Agricultural 

development for agricultural building 

PA25/03087- Prior notification for proposed small fronted agricultural barn for fodder 

and machinery.  Mr Elliott Perrin Fitzparc Tresmeer PL15 8QT. 

10/06/25. Any other business – Cllr Bellis requested we ask Adam if he could also 

cut the grass on the bank outside the hall seconded by Cllr Shirley who also 

requested we ask Adam for quarterly invoices. 

Cllr Bellis also reiterated that we still need to get the bus shelters cleaned and 

painted 

Cllr Shirley requested looking into getting a mirror positioned at the junction coming 

from Laneast into Tresmeer, it was agreed at last months meeting that this junction 

could benefit from the reinstatement of the mirror. Clerk to contact Highways 

regarding this. 

11/06/25. Date of next meeting – 14th July 2025 

                 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 


